Byrne, Michael

From: Tribble, Ahsha

Sent: Thu 4/26/2018 2:03 PM (GMT-00:00)

To: Walter Higgins; 'Todd Filsinger'; mmerritt@dcmcpartners.com; janmaduro

Cc: CTorres@eeiconsult.org; Byrne, Michael

Bcc:

Subject: Paralyzed due to lack of decision making and updates

Good morning,

Actions are coming to halt! We are in the distribution meeting and lack of decisions are leaving us short on a reasonable plan and resources. As usual, we are paralyzed on progress due to lack of decision making.

- 1) Walt requested 300 resources from Cobra 4+ weeks ago. Cobra cannot act on it until they receive payment and understand expectations as they reach their cap.
- No substantial payment received and no estimated timeline, so no additional work towards remaining 2.5%.
- —— Amendment #6 has been directed to be drafted by Walt, but no update. The intent would be to increase the cap and use the same language as in #4 and #5.
- We still don't have RFP for reconstruction which is part of the process (months in the waiting). We understand there is some internal PREPA interference that has not been dealt with.
- 2) Walt requested his staff (Aldo) to get us a read on the need for alternative solutions for final repairs (i.e., solar gens, etc.). We cannot provide appropriate resources without knowing the plan. There are all kinds of external pressures for more resources and we don't have a plan against which to match resources.
- —— No update on assessment
- —— No plan for alternatives
- —— No RFP to procure generators or alternate solutions
- 3) Questions about materials and logistics and distribution of materials as USACE closes out (April 30 deadline)
- —- No movement on a logistics RFP
- —- No plan for the oversight and remaining materials
- 4) We are moving forward with Vieques/Culebra. We have a good plan in place, and FEMA, Cobra, and PREPA (FEP) met this week to begin the PW.
- —- We are awaiting original damage assessments from PREPA and USACE. PREPA expected to deliver the estimate tomorrow.
- —- We need to RFP awarded to have Cobra move forward. They are doing what they can and what is legal under current amendment (i.e., as-built, cost estimate) but we will reach a stopping point soon.

5) Where is the delineation of work between PREPA and COR3? There was some discussion, but no real direction. For example, Vieques/Culebra should be under COR3 as I understand it, but still not clear.

Can we get an update on these items so we can make some decisions? We are getting hammered by Mayors and municipalities and Congressional requests. We need to move forward.

Thank you, Ahsha

Sent from my iFEMA mobile device.